
 

  Newsletter 08/03/2024 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week after a rainy start, we finally saw the sunshine - which brightens everyone's mood. The 

children have continued to apply themselves well to their learning, please see below what they have 

done in their classes this week. 

Year 4 completed their swimming lessons and we are so proud of their progress. Their confidence has 

soared and we hope that some of them will continue by joining local swimming lessons - they have had 

so much fun. 



Year 2 completed the last of their road safety sessions - please see pictures below of them proudly 

showing their certificates. They have behaved fantastically and were a credit to the school. Ask them 

what they have learnt about being safe when walking to and from school. 

Yesterday, was World Book Day and we had a school full of book characters and clues to favourite stories. 

Please see below for photos of the fantastic costumes and our children sharing their favourite books 

with each other. Make sure your child has brought home the book token to get a free book or money off 

a book. 

Today, Year 6 had their 3rd sustainability workshop; they are really thinking about ways to solve issues 

they see around them and how we can all live a more sustainable life. 

On Wednesday night, all the staff went to other schools within WeST to compare writing and whilst we 

always have areas for the children to work on (mostly handwriting and spelling - please keep helping 

them to learn their spellings homework and encouraging correct letter formation when they write at 

home). The teachers were pleased to report that our children's flair and use of ambitious vocabulary is 

really developing well. 

Next week, on Friday 15th March is Red Nose Day. Please come in to school wearing as much (or as little) 

red as you want. We are not able to sell red noses here so please buy them from the usual official 

retailers. Donations for wearing red will be gratefully received and collected for Comic Relief by the 

school. 

Parents evenings - please return your slips for parent's evenings and you will be sent a reply with an 

appointment time on it. If you haven't got one yet, please check your child's bag or ask the teachers. It is 

important to know how your child is progressing and show them that we all value their education. 

I hope you all have a fantastic weekend, 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Foundation: Children have enjoyed reading the non-fiction text 'Hot and Cold'. They have had fun 

exploring ice during child-initiated play, there were lots of discussions on how to melt the ice. They 

decided the best way to do this was to add warm water. They also each wrote a lovely simple sentence 

about one of the photographs from the text.  

 

Year 1: Children have continued to learn about 'The weather' in science. This week we investigated 

rain, the children used non-fiction texts to deepen their understanding to why it rains.  They then 

enjoyed following step-by-step instructions on how to make a rain gauge of their own. We placed the 



rain gauges in the Foundation playground and checked them at the same time every day and recorded 

the results.  

 

Year 2: The children have finished their Walkwise sessions. They have loved learning all about road 

safety and will really miss getting out and about on a Tuesday morning.   

 

Year 3: In SMSC, our Healthy Me! unit has allowed us to consider how the calories we get from the 

foods we eat provide us with the energy we need to work, grow, and exercise. We also discussed the 

importance of exercise to stay healthy and understand that for our bodies to be in balance (healthy) 

we need to take in the right amount of energy and do the right amount of activity. Did you know, we 

should all exercise for at least 1 hour every day? 



 

Year 4/5: This week the children have been learning more techniques to improve their descriptive 

writing skills. During Jigsaw they have continued their 'Healthy Me' unit by learning about first 

aid.  The children had a brilliant time in the hall learning how to get their partner correctly into the 

recovery position. Well done everyone! 

 

Year 6: In Year 6, we have begun our tennis unit in PE and carried on with our Rugby unit also. We are 

showing great independence as well great independent skills. In English, we have begun writing our 

class explanation on The Tellyscope, invented by the ingenious Wallace and Gromit. In Maths, we have 

had to show pure perseverance with line graphs, which we found tricky at first. I have been really 

proud of all of Year 6’s resilience this week – we have upped our revision in preparation for SATs and 

they are rising to the challenge! 

 

Tellyscope - Cracking Contraptions - Wallace and Gromit (youtube.com) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xc5eqwzEgUo


 

Learners of the week, well done everyone!! 

 

 

Foundation: C.Weaver 



Year 1: K.Turner  

Year 2:  

Year 3: P.Curran 

Year 4: B.Hutson 

Year 5:  P.Sellwood 

Year 6: O.McCoy 

The attendance award goes to yr 3 for getting 96% this week. Well 

done ! 

 



Dates to remember!!! 

 

 

15.03.24 - Comic Relief - Red Nose Day - Wear as much red as you can! 

18.03.24 - Easter hamper, Mrs Pickard will be on the playground (weather depending) to sell the 

squares - £1 per square 

19.03.24 - All years parents evening.  

20.03.24 - All years parents evening.  

26.03.24 - Yr 6 hoodies ordered and paid deadline. 

28.3.24 - Last day of the Spring term. 

16.04.24 - Primary school offer from admissions 

23.04.23 - Deadline to accept Primary school offers.  

26.06.24 - Sports day on the field (weather dependent) gates open at 12.30 . 

03.07.24 - Reserve Sports day  on the field (weather dependent) gates open at 12.30. 



Menu Week 3 

 

 

1 - Plymouth Information Advice and Support for SEND. - Supplying you with information, advice and support 
(plymouthias.org.uk) 

https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/
https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/


 



Term time holidays- - Is it worth it ?  

 

Mulitple families have now been issued fines from Plymouth County Council due to taking their 

child/ren out of school during term time. Please  follow the link below to understand the charges and 

potential legal action that these holidays can result in.  



5 minutes late, does it really matter ?  

 

Lateness = Lost Learning 

(Figures below are calculated over a school year) 

 

• 5 Minutes late each day  - 3 days lost 

• 10 Minutes late each day  - 6.5 days lost 

• 15 Minutes late each day  - 10 days lost 



• 20 Minutes late each day - 13 days lost 

• 30 Minutes late each day - 19 days lost 

Attendance.  

Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly. The higher a child’s attendance, the 

more they are likely to learn, and the better they are likely to perform in exams and formal 

assessments.  We are implementing new procedures to help parents get their children to school. 

 

Do you know your child's attendance ?  

95%  Attendance  - 2 whole   weeks of school missed. 

90% Attendance   - 4 whole   weeks of school missed. 

85%  Attendance  - 6 whole   weeks of school missed. 

80%  Attendance  - 8 whole   weeks of school missed. 

75%  Attendance  - 9 plus whole weeks of school missed. 

School attendance and absence | PLYMOUTH.GOV.UK 

https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/school-attendance-and-absence


Term dates 

 



 



Children's NHS Dentist  

 

Plymouth Information Advice and Support for SEND. - Supplying you with information, advice and 

support (plymouthias.org.uk) 

https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/
https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/
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